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Greenville Kennel Club News 

July 2021 

kenwalkergkc@bellsouth.net                  WWW.GreenvilleKC.org 

A Message from our President 

Jeanette Stribling 

Till next time, 
 
Jeanette 

She’s HOME!!!!   
 
Thank you for all of your prayers for my 
granddaughter Emma.  After 91 days in the 
NICU, Emma came home on her original due 
date!  She is absolutely perfect and Scott and 
I are loving our new role as  
grandparents.  Life is good!! 
 
 

It’s Showtime!  Kris and her team have been hard at work to 
put on the best show yet!  Although last year’s show was a 
huge success, in spite of COVID, it will be great to get back 
to business as usual.  There will still be some precautions in 
place, but not to the extent as last year.  Please let Kris know 
where you will be able to help out. 
 
Don’t forget that we will be back at the Hilton for our meeting 
this month (Tuesday, July 20).  Refreshments at 6:30 and 
meeting at 7:00.  
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 Membership Meeting  
 

Tuesday, July 20, 2021 
Refreshments at 6:30pm 

Meeting at 7:00pm 
 

The Hilton Greenville 
45 W. Orchard Park Dr 

Greenville, SC 29615 

We will continue to follow CDC and State mandates on masking.   

That being said, masks are now optional, especially for those who are fully 

vaccinated, but you are encouraged  to continue wearing a mask if you are 

not yet vaccinated, for your own safety and that of your fellow club members, 

or if your personal comfort level is higher wearing one!    

Be safe!.   
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Message from Show Chair  

Kris Harner 

This month is all about our Shows, we are excited to watch our shows unfold each 
year.  We make changes and find ways to hopefully improve the events.  This year, 
we will have AKC TV join us on Friday.  They will be filming the Groups and BIS, and 
our Presentations to our show Dedications to the Jumper family.  Sergeant Jumper’s 
Daughter will be presenting the BIS Trophy.  We will have snacks for the groups to 
celebrate his life.  I hope each of you will be around the groups to show this family 
our gratitude for Sergeant Jumpers Service.  
  
During our meeting next week, we will discuss where we need help and ask for vol-
unteers.  By then, I should have the schedule for your breed times, so you will know 
when you can help.  If anyone is available on Wednesday to help, it would be the big-
gest day help is needed.  I am including a layout of the buildings so you can familiar-
ize how we will be laying out the rings.  All grooming areas will have the ability to 
exit to an aisle from your set up, no one will have to walk thru another person’s 
setup.  We have carefully mapped out every inch of space to maximize the space for 
crates.  There is one area that will not have power access, and only 3 areas that will 
not have space for tables.  Thanks to Tracy Iffland and her husband for all the help in 
getting the details we needed to know what would give us the maximum use of 
space.  I am writing this before entries, so if we need to add rings, this drawing will 
be slightly modified to accommodate adding rings.  
 
Last year, we began using a disinfectant to spray the rings and doors during the day, 
we plan to do this again, it seem to have helped and exhibitors really liked that we 
did this.  
 
We have new Vendors this year and many of our regulars, Please take the time to 
see them and thank them for coming and hopefully you will find something to buy 
from at least one vendor daily.  
                                                                                                        Continued on next page 
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Message from Show Chair, continued  

Club parking is for members who volunteer to work, Wed, Fri, or Sunday, your 
name will be on the list, if you sign up and work.  I will send out the list the week-
end before our shows with what you are assigned to work and the hours.  If you 
are unable to attend the meeting, reach out to me after the club meeting and let 
me know,  if you are not showing, what time you can come to work and what time 
you need to leave, which day you want to volunteer (if you want to watch a breed, 
let me know which breed).  If you are showing: what breed or breeds you are 
showing, what day you can volunteer, I will then reach out to you to figure out 
what times you are available based on your ring time and grooming needs.  
 
We might have a few of our 4H kids come to help out at the shows, if you are 
available to spend some time showing them the ropes, of caring for the dogs, 
grooming and showing, let me know, I will try to pair them up with some of you to 
give them some extra 1 on 1 for their volunteer work.  
 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to email me, I look forward to 
working with each of you again.  To our new members or recently applied, feel 
free to jump in and volunteer, if you have any questions about the shows, I am al-
ways here to help.  
 
See you all Tuesday at the meeting! 
 
 Kris Harner 
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Laurens’s County 4H - Agility, Showmanship, 
&                     Grooming Clinic  

Photos Courtesy of Jan Clifford 
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Sunshine Committee  Becky Ward   
 

A very Happy Birthday to all of our July Members: 

Barbara Barber (7/3; Janine Strait (7/10); Debbi Kaplan (7/15); 
Sharon Clark (7/18); Blake Roulette (7/19); Sharon Smith (7/26);  
Michele Christian (7/29); Paula Ford (7/29); Lisa Jumper (7/29);  

Lorraine Archer  (7/31) 
 

and anyone who we may have missed! 

Welcome New Members 

 

Deb Murphy, Elliott Simmons, Samantha Nyhus,  
                           Amanda Richards, Silver Entrekin 
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Members’ Brags  

Frank and Deb Murphy  

14 month old Rhodesian Ridgeback 
Became a Champion on July 4th in Doswell VA.  
 
My patriot girl  ~~ Breed by Frank and Deb Murphy 

 

Thecla Tyner, Kys Vizslas  

June was fun for Violet and (pending AKC approval) will be known as  
Ky’s Wynn’N Violet Valentine RM JH CGCU after receiving her Rally Master 
title in  Chattanooga TN on June 19.   
 
Just before that she tested and received her Canine Good Citizen Urban.  
 
So proud of this little Vizsla girl!   

 

Maureen McKowen 

Sassy -  Liberty Lionswatch Mo Nighean RN BN CGC  
 
Baby girl growing up, she went 3 for 3 in Simpsonville in 
beginners novice.  
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Beth Crocker 

Kathryn Baughman 

CH Dogwood Hollow Breaking Point “Chipper”  
won Best of Breed and Best of Breed Owner Handler  
all three days at the “Dog Days of Summer” cluster  
in Tunica, Mississippi!  

Chipper had a blast in Pee Wees  
with Luke! 

 

My puppy bitch Dani earned her first major  
and a couple of single points at the Doswell VA 
show over the 4th of July. 
 

Also, my bred by male puppy Ty, 
earned his second major at the 
same show.   
 

Members’ Brags - cont. 

Ty also earned his 
Dock Novice title in 
Murrels Inlet, SC. 

 



Greenville Kennel Club News                          Page 9 

 

Members’ Brags - cont. 

GCHS Charthill Shirescot Clan Keith (Keith) had a very successful couple of  
weekends at the end of May and beginning of June. 
   

Kari Hill  

Keith has a couple of daughters that recently finished their championships: 
 

Charthill Lucy in the Stars Morejoy (Lucy) 
finished her championship at the  
Hendersonville Shows 

Charthill Starshine with Morejoy (Luna) 
finished her championship  
in Lawrenceville 

Keith’s other 2 daughters recently won both of their majors and are close to finishing 

Charthill Paint the Stars with Morejoy 
(Nova) won majors in Lawrenceville and 
Concord 

Charthill Fair Winds (Breeze) won majors in 
Lawrenceville and Concord.  She was also 
RWB at the Atlanta Scottie Specialty 

Best in Show Owner Handled at the Hendersonville 
Kennel Club and Salisbury Kennel Clubs.  In addition 
to the OHBIS at Salisbury, Keith won a Group 3 that 
day as well.   

He continues to win Owner Handler groups and 
had a clean sweep at all 3 Concord shows. 
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CALL TO ORDER, Welcome, Brags–  Jeanette Stribling 
 
ROLL CALL – PLEASE SIGN IN ON THE ATTENDANCE SHEET;   
(name badges are available - please wear to help out our many new members and applicants! 
Thanks! 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES,  as posted on website 
REPORT OF THE RECORDING SECRETARY –Beverly Crosby 
REPORT OF THE CORRESPONDING SECRETARY – Ashleigh Boudreaux 
REPORT OF THE TREASURER – Ken Spiegel   
AKC DELEGATE REPORT – Gloria Askins  
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS : 

 Club Hospitality - Sharon Smith 
 Programs – Debbi Kaplan 
 Sunshine – Becky Ward  
 Website – Ken Spiegel 
 Newsletter – Ken Walker 
 Social Media – Jackie Mathis 
 Membership – Beverly Crosby  

 New applicants eligible for introduction and first reading/introduction, IF PRESENT  
 New applicants who still need sponsors to be eligible for second reading and vote, 

IF PRESENT 
 New applicants with sponsors, ready for second reading and vote,  IF PRESENT 

 Annual Title Awards – Thecla Tyner   
 Obedience/Rally l - Thecla Tyner 
 Publicity/Marketing & Advertising –  
 Handling/Training – Bob Vandiver, Gloria Askins   
 Law Enforcement – Blake Roulette 
 Finance – Blake Roulette 
 Judges Selection Committee  
 Match– Ashleigh Boudreaux, Ken and Debbie Walker 
 RDO -  
 Legislation -   
 Education – Ashleigh Boudreaux  
 Trophies – Dawn Demeaux/Sharon Smith 
 

Greenville Kennel Club 
Membership Meeting Agenda 

 
Tuesday, July 20, 2021  at 7:00PM Refreshments at 6:30 PM 

===================================================== 

Continued of next page 
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BUSINESS MEETING 
 
IT’S SHOW TIME!  - Kris Harner 
 
The Board decided at our meeting last week that most, if not all, of the business portion of the 
meeting would center around our upcoming dog show, so we will turn the meeting over to the 
capable hands of Kris Harner.  We will send email  
announcements out should anything come up in general business that can’t wait for the August 
meeting. 
 

 Show Dedication and Event Details, other show activities, specialties, etc. 
 
 AKC TV 
 
 Areas, days, times when members can help and where/when it’s needed most 
 
 Tablecloths, banners, table runners -  everyone, please check your stuff in storage.   
 Almost all of these items got packed up and boxed, and likely got carried home  by  
 someone from the 2020 show totally by accident!  
 
 If you find any of them, please contact Jeanette Stribling or Kris Harner ASAP!  We’re 
 sure hoping they turn up. 

 
 
Adjourn 

Membership Meeting Agenda cont 

“Not every pet is a show dog, but, rest 
assured, every show dog is a pet.”  

Pat Trotter, 2021 WKC BIS Judge  
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Greenville Kennel Club    Established 1939   An AKC Member Club 

Next Board Meeting -   Tuesday, August 3, 2021, 7PM, via Zoom 
video conference.  Any member is welcome to attend;  however if you 
have business for the Board to address, it must be submitted in writ-
ing to a Board member at least one week prior to the meeting.  Min-
utes are published on the Club website. This is a change to our usual 
meeting schedule to accommodate the schedules of some of our 
very busy board members!   

Next General Meeting  
 

For more information on our meetings or scheduled programs, 
please contact the Recording Secretary,  

Bev Crosby, poshpoos@gmail.com 
—————————————————————————–————————————— 

If any member knows of any members that need to be called 
upon or recognized due to illness, accomplishments, deaths or 
any other challenges in one's family please call or email  
Becky Ward @ 864-567-7055, wardbk50@yahoo.com.  
 
You may also contact Lisa Jumper @864-593-8649 or Paula 
Ford @864-895-6837 with any news that the Club needs to be 
informed about.  
 —————————————————————————–————————————— 

All items to be included in the NEWSLETTER  
are due on the  Wednesday before our        

monthly meeting. 

Send brags, news, photos, articles,                   
and any information to:                                                                                

kenwalkergkc@bellsouth.net   

—————————————————————————–———————————————————————————

 
Jeanette Stribling - President  
jcstribling@bellsouth.net 
 
Kris Harner – Vice President  
kharner@carolina-networks.com 
 
Ashliegh  Boudreaux–  
Corresponding Secretary 
aurumecs@gmail.com 
 
Bev Crosby – Recording  
Secretary  
poshpoos@gmail.com 
 
Ken Spiegel –Treasurer 

kspiegel@greenvillekc.org  

Thecla Tyner - Director  (2021) 
Thecla53@gmail.com 
 
Sharon Smith–Director (2022) 
ontopofthetable@gmail.com 
 
Meredith  McGee-Director (2023) 
irishstarr@me.com  
 
Gloria Askins - AKC Delegate  
askgja@gmail.com 
 
——————————————— 
 
Kris Harner - Show Chair  
kharner@carolina-networks.com 
 
Thecla Tyner - Obedience Chair  
Thecla53@gmail.com 
 
Ken Walker - Newsletter Editor 

kenwalkergkc@bellsouth.net  

The Hilton Greenville  (The Ocone Room) 
45 W. Orchard Park Dr. Greenville, SC 29615  

Tuesday, August 17, 2021  
Hospitality starts at 6:30PM   -   Meetings start at 7:00PM  

If you are fully vaccinated, masks are at your option depending on your personal 
comfort level.  If you are not, the CDC recommendations have not changed.  At 
this point, the Hilton has no specific requirements, but will continue to follow cur-
rent CDC and State rules    We will advise everyone if there are changes - be safe!  
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